Hebron Valley Elementary School

ENRICHMENT CLASS POLICIES

Art: Ashlyn Geismar

Music: Christine Barnett

P.E: Andrea Souders

STEM: Caroline Stout

22-23 School Year

Dear Hebron Valley Families:

We would like to welcome you to the 2022-2023 school year. We look forward to working with you and your child. All students go to Enrichment on a four day rotation. Listed below are some procedures and expectations in order to have the best experience in Art, Music, P.E. and STEM. Please keep this for reference throughout the year.

Please make sure that your children are properly attired for Enrichment. In general, **sneakers, tennis shoes** and comfortable school clothes are always appropriate. **Sneakers or tennis shoes are the only footwear allowed in the gym.**

ART: Bring sketchbooks and dress appropriately for artistic activities.

MUSIC: Dress comfortably and appropriately for sitting on the floor and moving actively. **Sneakers and closed** toe shoes are recommended.

P.E.: <u>Tennis shoes with laces or velcro are required.</u> Girls must wear shorts under a dress or shirt. The student is required to have a note from a parent/guardian for each day that he/she is unable to participate in class. After 3 consecutive days of non-participation a Physician's note is required.

STEM: Please dress comfortably and appropriately for STEM building activities and for sitting on the floor.

At the end of each 9 week grading period, each child will receive two grades, one for Skills/Concepts and one for Behavior/Participation. Grades are given according to the following guidelines:

E Exceeds Expectations

M Meets Expectations

S Satisfactory

N Needs Improvement

To be successful and have a fun and enjoyable time in enrichment, students are expected to:

- 1. Be safe
- 2. Be respectful
- 3. Be responsible

Thanks for your help and support. We look forward to an exciting and fun year with your child.

Sincerely,

The Enrichment Teachers